
   

Newsletter of the Discovery Bay Corvette Club 

     June 2017 Inside this Issue! 
Articles from Board Members! 

Photos of Westmont Run! 
Photos of Hula Run! 

Event Flyers! 
WSCC Convention Information! 

And More! 
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Discovery Bay Corvette Club Executive Board 2017 

Officers 

 

President  Lowell Onstad 925-516-8468 ljonstad@comcast.net 

Vice President Jack Pera        925-872-7317 jackpera@yahoo.com 

Treasurer  Brian Enbom 925-516-7712 benbom47@gmail.com 

Secretary  Ed O’Brien             925-634-2634 h2oskied@sbcglobal.net 

Events  Shari Peck  925-513-7532 shari.peck@att.net 

Publications  Laura Hardt  925-234-8430          corvettenewsletter@hotmail.com 

WSCC Rep.  Tim Denham 925-516-6546          krowldenham@msn.com  

Public Relations Danica Harris 925-516-0298    danicap@comcast.net  

Quartermaster Diana Cernera 925-240-5971 dicernera@att.net    

Member-at-Large Rich Allen  925-240-1055 richallen26@yahoo.com 

Webmaster   Ralph Cernera 925-240-5971 rcernera@att.net 

 

Appointed Positions 

 

Sunshine Persons Marilyn Allen 925-240-1055         marilynallen26@yahoo.com 

NCM Ambassador Dave Gatt  925- 513-1605 dgatt@comcast.net 

  

 

 

 

 

Meeting Schedule:  First Thursday of each month, 

except when otherwise noted. 

Location:   Discovery Bay Yacht Club 

Board Meeting  6:30 PM 

General Meeting  7:30 PM 

All members are urged to attend the meetings and guests are always welcome! 

Mailing address:  PO Box 1158, Discovery Bay, CA 94505-1158 

www.discoverybaycorvettelub.com 

Next Meeting:   

August 3, 2017    7:30 pm 

(No July Meeting) 
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Probably one of the hardest jobs as president is coming up with news articles 

for the newsletter. Well let’s talk about our newsletter and hard jobs. This is a 

volunteer job and Laura has been doing this volunteer job for a long time 

now. I would tell you how many years she has been doing it but I don’t have 

an exact number. She puts her heart and soul into making sure she has       

pictures for all of our events and that our articles are in on time. She does all 

this work every month and makes sure everyone has their newsletter so that you are able to search for 

your picture and hopefully see your name in print. I know this is the hardest position on our board and you 

would never know it by her. She never complains about how much work it takes or how many hours it 

takes her to put it together. The next time you are at our meeting or at one of our events, I want everyone 

to make an effort and thank Laura for her hard work. I am sure she would appreciate it.  

Keep the wave!  



7  

Thank you 

Denise 

Zupan 

for  

Providing       

Pictures of 

this Event! 
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Wow! Amazing Wine Purse! 

Thank You 

Cheryl 

Fleb’ut for 

Providing 

Pictures! 
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Thank you 

David Harris 

for Providing 

Pictures! 
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Brian and Diane Enbom’s Trip to Big Horn!  
Diane is a Disney fan.  We have to belong to  everything   Disney.  Thus, 
when Kurt Russell started his wine club “Gogi”, we had to join.  The    
difference with Kurt’s club is he has a party once a year that club members 
are invited to.  The entry fee to the club is the purchase of at least a case of 
wine.   
 
Kurt’s favorite is Pinot Noir.   
Goldie’s  favorite is Chardonnay.   
Kate Hudson’s favorite is Sauvignon Blanc.    
  
This year the party was held at Big Horn Country Club in Palm Desert, 
CA.  Big Horn is a very exclusive club.  The party was held in “The Vault”.  
The Vault is a very secure 20,000 ft. building with vault like doors that 
open to allow classic and custom cars, owned by the Big Horn members 
to be displayed.  
  
Wine is poured while rock bands play and appetizers are served along 
with a buffet dinner.  About 175 wine club  members were in          
attendance to wander about and admire the cars on display.    
  
Numerous Corvettes were there, including early ones as well as later models, one modified by Calloway.  
Other Ferrari’s, Lamborghini’s and Aston Martin’s were also there to admire.  
  
Busses took us from our hotels to the Vault and back again, so no DUI’s were had.  
  
A great time was had by all.  Here are some photo’s of the event 
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Hello fellow DBCC members, 
We had an awesome time at Hula’s in Escalon despite the hot weather!  Great run and fun    
venue with a lot of cool cars.  Thank you Denise and Mark Zupan for hosting the run. 
 
What a fun run to McGrail Winery - thank you Kim and Allen       
Bellinghausen!  I loved Paterson Pass, a few of us such as myself 
have never been on that wild and a somewhat challenging 
road.  What a great view of the Livermore Valley!  After                
encountering two cars I thought who in the world would ride a 
bike on this road and then saw one knucklehead who actually 
did!  The only comments I heard about the road were, fun road, 
but it should be one way!  The winery was beautiful with a       
spectacular view and fantastic wines. A great time was had by all.  
 
Sorry to reschedule the Western Railway Museum, but due to lack of attendance, Dave will reschedule when 
it's cooler weather and hope it works out better with everyone’s schedules. 
 
Our next run is to Al the Wop’s on Saturday August 12th, hosted by Carol and Bill Helfrick.  Remember the 
run is limited to 50 people so let Bill know at bhelfrickmhtb.com or call him at 408-284-9925 (Cell Phone) if 
you can attend. 
 
We have a couple of car shows in August, Downtown Brentwood on Saturday the 4th, 4pm - 7pm and        
Saturday the 19th, 11am -:2pm (Flyers coming). 
 
Al and Paula Sauvadon will be hosting a great event September 8th to the California Highway Patrol        
Academy (no minimum or maximum limitations) and after lunch we are invited to tour the “California        
Department Of Education” facilities across the street by Ms. Anna Borges, California State Director Of Pupil 
Transportation.  She will give our group a tour of their facilities, along with a brief overview of their            
program.  Flyer to follow, but feel free to contact Al at 805-451-0481 (cell phone) or email at                        
hotvette88@aol.com. 
Tentative schedule: 
Depart from DBYC parking lot at 9am 
Arrive CHP Academy 10:20-10:30 
Tour CHP museum 10:45 
Lunch at the CHP cafeteria 11:45 
Visit/tour CDE facilities 1 pm 
Depart Sacramento approximately 2pm (to miss the traffic) 
Return to DB about 3:30pm 
For interested members a glass of wine, beer, or other beverage at the Yacht Club or at the grill. 
 
Also in September is the weekend run to Monterey 9/21 – 9/24.  The Hotel may still have rooms, call directly 
800-982-1986 and please mention you are with DBCC – Scott White’s group.  Contact Scott at 253-973-1025 
(cell phone) or email him at vettsm@yahoo.com<mailto:vettsm@yahoo.com>. 
Cheers and see you at our next meeting! 
          Shari Peck – DBCC Events – 512-673-8534 (cell phone) or shari.peck@att.net 
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This year’s WSCC Convention will be held in Las Vegas on       
Tuesday, October 17th through Sunday, October 22nd 2017. The Con-
vention hotel is the Alexis Park Resort - All Suite hotel in the heart of 
Las Vegas and 3 minutes from the strip. We used this hotel in 2009 
which was one of our most  popular Convention. 
 
Welcome Party 
Car show in the afternoon (Type V) 
Track Day - Spring Mountain Motor Resort in Pahrump NV 
Taste of the Track 
Autocross  at the  Las Vegas Motor Speedway 
Poker runs and Scenic Drives - some very great roads in and around 
the Las Vegas to pick from 
Hospitality room competition - we will have 2 large suites on two 
different nights 
Awards Dinner 
And other events to prevent you from getting bored… 
 
This Event is open to any club or individuals who want to come to 
Las Vegas and have a lot of Corvette fun! Our convention will also 
be going on in the time frame of the popular Barrett Jackson auction 
that will add something to do in Las Vegas. 
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Paul de Leon 6/1      Joanne Onstad 6/1       

Michele White 6/1     Ron Mize 6/4  Lee DeSalles 6/4       

Dale Franklin 6/6     Kathy Zickenberg 6/7     

Norman DeLong 6/16     Sandy Ramos 6/16      Dori Scanlin 6/19   

Denise Zupan 6/19     Dave Peck 6/25     Myra Buckman 6/27   

 

Erlyn Lucas-Payne 7/2   Bob Anderson 7/6   Brian Enbom 7/6   

Bernie Realph 7/7     Rich Dooley 7/15      Laura Hardt 7/22              

Shari Peck 7/23   Rich Brunetto  7/29   Lowell Onstad7/31 

Hi everyone!   

 We have been having such Amazing Runs!  A Big Thank You 

to all the Organizers! 

 I want to thank Denise Zupan for taking great pictures of the 

Westmont Run.   I also want to thank David Harris and Cheryl 

Fleb’ut  for providing some great pictures of the Hula Run.   Thank You So Much!   

 The WSCC Convention will be held in Las Vegas on Tuesday, October 17th through Sunday, October 

22nd 2017.  Jerry and I are planning on attending.   It should be a lot of fun.  I hope many of you attend the 

Convention.  It would be awesome to have our Club well represented.   

 What a fantastic article Brian and Diane Enbom shared with us!  It sounds like they belong to an   

amazing wine club!  Thanks for sharing your experience with us!   

 I also want to thank Present Lowell Onstand for his kind words in this Newsletter. 

Wishing everyone a safe and Happy 4th of July! 

Laura Hardt             
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